

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF HEALTH CARE ACCESS

CRISTINE A. VOGEL COMMISSIONER

August 6, 2009

Ms. Carolyn G. Holmes
Interim Chief Executive Officer
Cornell Scott Hill Health Corporation
400 Columbus Avenue
New Haven, CT 06519

VIA FACSIMILE ONLY

RE: Certificate of Need Determination under Report Number 09-31407-DTR
Temporary Relocation of Davis Street School-Based Health Center within New Haven

Dear Ms. Holmes:

On July 14, 2009, the Office of Health Care Access ("OHCA") received your letter regarding the temporary relocation of the Davis Street School-Based Health Center from 35 Davis Street to 130 Orchard Street in New Haven, Connecticut. OHCA has reviewed this matter and makes the following findings:

- 1. Cornell Scott Hill Health Corporation ("CSHHC") is a private, non-profit, Federally Qualified Health Center ("FQHC") located at 400 Columbus Avenue in New Haven, Connecticut.
- 2. CSHHC proposes to temporarily relocate its Davis Street School-Based Health Center ("DSSBHC") from 35 Davis Street to 130 Orchard Street during the construction of a new school being built at 35 Davis Street.
- 3. There is no capital expenditure associated with this proposal.

Based upon the above findings, OHCA determines that CSHHC's proposal to temporarily relocate its Davis Street School-Based Health Center during the construction of a new school will not result in a change in the type of services provided or in the termination an existing function or service. Additionally, there is no capital expenditure associated with this proposal. Therefore, a CON is not required pursuant to General Statutes §§ 19a-638 and 19a-639.

Thank you for advising OHCA of your plans. If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Melanie Dillon, OHCA Staff Attorney at (860) 418-7060.

Sincerely

Cristine A. Vogel, Commissioner

Copy: Rose McLellan, License and Applications Supervisor, DPH